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Ellen Thompson 
Principal 
 
Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

Welcome back to a wonderful new 
year! It is such a pleasure being 
with our students once again, and 
listening to their     adventures over 
the holidays! I hope everyone had 
a wonderful holiday break. 

It is amazing that half the year is 
already behind us. In this term we 
have many events and activities 
taking place at school. I would like 
to encourage you to check the 
school calendar regularly so as not 
to miss out on anything. Over the 
next few months there are several 
important dates to         remember 
when making your plans. 

I was delighted that so many     
parents attended Mr. James'    
workshop on the 24th January. 
These workshops are an important 
part of extending you childôs      
education into the home and we 
look  forward to seeing you at our         
up-coming workshops throughout 
the year.  

Engaging students and getting 
them excited about learning is the 
essence of what our staff does on 
a daily basis. As educators, our 
staff is called upon to be more than 
teachers and administrators.    
Everyone who enters the school 
comments on the culture,          

behaviour and atmosphere. I would        
therefore like to thank the dedicated 
faculty and staff for their personal 
commitment to education and for 
the work they do on behalf of our 
students. 

As we move into the third term 
please remember to continue to 
stay in contact with your childôs 

teacher. A sustained relationship 
between home and school allows 
students to thrive in their             
educational environment. Staff can 
be reached through their individual 
e-mail.  

I want to give you all advance     
notice of a number of events that 
are happening in March. Firstly, we 
would like to invite parents to come 
and see the teachers and children 
in action, to gain a better under-
standing of what happens in class 
on a regular day. Mr. Brendan will 
also be running two workshops on 
the International Primary Curriculum 
to give you invaluable information 
about what it is and what is means 
for your child.  

On World Book Day, we are    
inviting children to dress up as 
one of the characters from one of 
their favourite books. Please see 
the ñDates for you Diaryò section.  

Also, a gentle reminder that the 
PTG is always looking for folks  
willing to help in a variety of ways. 
Please contact Ros Cai at 
ptg@saigonstarschool.edu.vn for 
more      information.  

Finally, we reached another    
Saigon Star milestone this month 
with the enrolment of our 100th 

student, Suhaira, who joined Pre-
School. This is just one more step 
in continuing to grow the school 
and we need your continued   
support. Please refer the parents 
of any students considering a 
change in schools, so they can 
learn more about the Saigon Star 
school philosophy and our great           
educational environment. We are 
always happy to schedule an     
appointment.  

 
Kind regards,  

Ellen Thompson 
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Ms. Sherleyôs Pre-School Class started the year with the 
Early Years óBearsô Topic. 

The group joined the   Reception and Nursery class for a 
big ñTeddy  Bearsô Picnicò. The children brought their own 

Teddy Bears into school for the picnic and       
enjoyed eating sandwiches they had prepared 
themselves. 

In other activities, the class made other dishes 
such as óTeddy Bear Toastô made of toasted 
bread, peanut    butter, raisins and banana. They 
also enjoyed tasting the bearsô most loved food, 
honey. 

In keeping with Mr. Jamesô recent workshop on 
the theme of ñTalking for Writingò the children 
practiced ñswishy-swashyingò and ñsplash-
sploshingò, learning the actions of the story,     
before then writing about it. They worked with a 
book called óWeôre going on a Bear Huntô and 
have also made our own, ñBrown Bear, Brown 
Bear, What Do You See?ò book. 

The children enjoyed playing with their bears dur-
ing free play and included them in PE games too! 

 Pre-School 
 Ms. Sherley 

Lucy eating her 'Teddy Bear' toast 

Ms. Abbieôs Nursery class also 
had an exciting start to the year . 
The new topic 'Bears' got off to 
great start, involving all of the  
Early Years children. As the children entered the classroom 
on the first day back, they were greeted with a curtain    
covering a particular area in the classroom. The sign above 
the curtain read 'BEARS LIVE HERE. KEEP OUT'! This got 
their attention immediately and they were desperate to find 
out what was behind it. Ms. Abbie told them though, that 
they had to wait until Wednesday of that week.  

To prepare for the topicôs entry point they had to write       
invitations to one another to a ñTeddy Bears Picnicò. They 
also made teddy bear bunting to decorate the covered area. 
All of the Early Years classes were involved in the         
preparation and the picnic. The morning of the big day   
arrived and the children were very excited to find out what 

was going on. They spent the morning making sandwiches and 
in the afternoon, the children listened to stories about bears to 
get them ready for the party.  

They enjoyed ñGoldilocks and the Three Bearsò and were then 
told they could enter the secret area. The children were thrilled 
to see that the story had come alive inside their classroom, with 
the three different sized beds in position, as well as the bowls 
and chairs from the story. This has provided hours of fun;   
showing just how much fun and learning enjoyment children can 
get from a 'small world area'.  

The teddy bears picnic was a great success too; all of the chil-
dren and teddy bears were well fed. Thank you to all of those 
involved.  

 Nursery 
 Ms. Abbie 

The teddies were well fed 

Ben and Jolisse rocking the bears 

to sleep 

Hawla and Junta counting how many 

bears tall they are 

The children all brought their teddies in for the picnic 
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The New Year has meant a new IPC topic for the children of Year 1 & 2. This term it is 
called óMedia Magicô, within which the children are learning that we now have more 
ways of communicating with each other than ever before. We can now text or phone, 
send emails, create our own films and share photographs. The technology is growing 
at an incredible rate. This unit helps them to become good communicators.  

After the first few Music related tasks, Year 1 moved onto Art where they   
studied how painters and sculptors often communicate a mood, feeling or idea. 
Then they were challenged to use a variety of materials and processes to    
create their own illustrated manuscript that could be used as a prop within an 
old movie.  

Zareef, Kotaro and Han Na showed particularly great skill in creating illustrated 
manuscripts. After paying very close attention to the examples they looked at, 
they then copied their practise design onto coffee stained paper, resulting in 
artwork of the highest quality. 

 Year 1 
 Mr. Brendan 

Reception Class have had a wonderful time         
immersing themselves in their new International    
Primary Curriculum topic, óBearsô. During the first 
week of term, Ms. Ann-Marie instructed them in  
making and packaging sandwiches for their very 
own ñTeddy Bearsô Picnicò. Each child had a        
different role in the process, from buttering bread, to 
wrapping  sandwiches in cling film and writing name 
labels.  

This term Ms. Ann-Marie has been keen to give children as many opportunities as    
possible to write and children are now beginning to write full sentences, using their 
knowledge of phonics to help them sound out the words they want to write. During the 
first week of term, children made nametags for their bears so that other children would 
know to whom each bear belonged. As the term has progressed, children are being  

given the opportunity to be authors of their own books!  

Reception Class has been lucky to be able to make their second school 

outing of the year, to the cinema to see the óPaddingtonô movie. The    

children were extremely well behaved on the trip and Ms. Ann-Marie was 

very proud of their respectful nature towards the other people in the     

cinema. The great work completed by the children in class following this 

outing is now on show in a fantastic display outside Ms. Ellenôs office, 

created by Ms. Faith and Ms. Giang. 

 Reception 
 aǎΦ !ƴƴ-aŀǊƛŜ 

Preparing for the Teddy Bears 

Picnic 

The Reception Class during their cinema 

trip to watch óPaddingtonô  

Zareef, Kotaro and Han Na with their 

manuscripts 

In keeping with the other Early Years groups, Ms. Adrienneôs 
Montessori Class have been working on the IPC topic of 
ñBearsò. During the last few weeks, children have enjoyed a 
variety of new activities related with their topic. They made a 
Bear's Cave craft from the book ñBear's Day Outò. This was a 

big hit for the mixed-age children. Meanwhile, the younger children have enjoyed        
practicing their pincer grip with the ñBear's Day Outò cardboard city. The older children 
loved the counting board game, ñNorth Pole Mapò and also sequencing numbered      
dominos from the book ñSnowbert the Polar Bearò.  

The younger children also learned about different types of bears with the Montessori, 
three-part cards, whilst the older children also used the same materials to make their own 
bear's booklets and play a memory game. For Pre-School students, the main focus is still 
to nurture their concentration and independence. Practical life materials are used to     
improve hand-eye coordination. At the same time, sensorial and cultural materials are 
slowly introduced to them to refine their visual sense. 

 Montessori 
 aǎΦ !ŘǊƛŜƴƴŜ 

Lam matches her favourite  

puzzle with the flashcards 

Receptionôs Paddington Display Board 
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Year 3 Class has been busy beginning their 
new topic, óYoung Entrepreneursô. Mr. 
James thought it would be a good           
opportunity to increase their knowledge of 
the Microsoft Office suite. In previous terms, 
the group had improved their typing speed 
and ability to edit and change Word         
documents. This new topic gave them the 
perfect platform from which to begin a unit 
on Microsoft Excel. 

The class began by using data from their 
previous topic of food, where they           

discussed their favourite type of cuisine. This information formed a table, which in turn 
helped them produce a pie chart with various labeling and formatting having to be undertaken. Over the course of 
the next few weeks, Year 3 will push on and learn how to formulate sums and produce other graphs, in order aid 
them later in the topic.  

 Year 3 
 Mr. James 

For this new year, Mr. Anh Tuanôs Year 2 
Class have been busy learning to read and 
tell the time. 

Time is a very difficult concept and skill for 
any child to learn. The students struggled at 

first but after taking part in a variety of activities, they came up with the 
idea of  making their own clock, to support their learning. 

For this, they had to use their Art, Design, Technology and obviously      
Numeracy skills in order to achieve success. The children were very       
enthusiastic and worked really hard, guided by the skills of the talented 
Miss Hang. She worked closely with small groups of children to ensure 
they reached their objective. 

The result was amazing and the children took the clock back home in order for you to  challenge them by asking 
them to read the time. It is hoped that you all enjoyed the game as much as Year 2 students did in class. 

 Year 2 
 Mr. Anh Tuan 

The talented Ms Hang teaching craft skills 

The finished product. Qayyum (left) and Kaveesha (right) along with the whole of Year 2, show off their hand crafted ólearning clocksô 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary 

13
th
 February   Friday   Last day of school before Tet 

2
nd
 March     Monday  First day of school after the Tet holiday 

4
th
 March 1.30-3.30pm  Wednesday  Parents Classroom Experience 

5
th
 March 8.45-11.00am  Thursday  Parents Classroom Experience 

5
th
 March    Thursday  World Book Day Fancy Dress 

11
th
 March (Time TBC)  Wednesday  IPC Parents Workshop

 

14
th
 March (Time TBC)  Saturday  IPC Parents Workshop 

22
nd
 March 11.00am-4.00pm Sunday  Saigon Star Family Fun Day 

4
th
 April (Time TBC)  Saturday  1

st
 Annual Saigon Star Easter Egg Hunt 
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Talk for Writing: Parents Workshop 

On Saturday January 24th, Mr. James held a workshop for 
parents to help them understand the way that Saigon Star is 
helping children to write good English.  It was very rewarding to 
see such a good turn out from parents. The workshop was well 
attended and hopefully those present will have learned skills to 
help them help their children. All children start off lacking in 
confidence and with a small vocabulary. The idea is to give the 
children greater confidence and a larger vocabulary. As the 
children begin to learn new sentences and speak them, they will 
soon gain the skills to enable them to write.  

Of course school already offers the children a 
rich vocabulary, great books to read and 
encourages the children to repeat words and 
phrases in a fun based educational manner. 
The staff encourages the students to engage in 
reading, they correct them when they make 
inevitable mistakes and allow them to use and 
practise language patterns. 

The Initiative encourages teachers and parents 
to help the children hear words, phrases and 
sentences, say and repeat them and most 
important of all, remember them. Mr. James 
explained how playing fun games with the 
children helps them remember words and 
phrases. They play ñWord Tennisò, ñBabble 
Gabbleò and ñMime Itò. The children play the 
games in pairs or larger groups.  

Why Use This Project?  
 

Î Saigon Star has a large percentage of children with English as an Additional Language (EAL). 

Î This impacts upon their confidence and ability when speaking the language, which then impacts 
upon their writing. 

Î A project called óTalk for Writingô has proven a success with children learning English as a second 
language.  

Î Being able to speak a sentence confidently is a crucial stepping stone to being able write it correctly.   

 
The workshop ended with some Top Tips For Parents: 
 

Daily reading of your childôs school reading book e.g.  
 Day 1 ï Decoding new vocabulary 
 Day 2 ï Remembering new vocabulary 
 Day 3 ï Reading the text with fluency 
 Day 4 ï Learning the text through actions 
 Day 5 ï Story Mapping 
 Day 6 ï Retelling the story though various word games such as óBabble Gabbleô 
 Day 7 ï Retelling the story word for word, using only actions 

ÎModel high quality language by reading texts to your child that are beyond their own reading ability. 

ÎLet your children have access to a wide range of fiction and non-fiction text types. 

ÎLet your children see you reading for pleasure. 

These initiatives are extremely important to the development of all students. It is very rewarding it see so many 
parents taking an active part in their childrenôs education. Saigon Star School will continue encouraging parents 
through workshops and initiatives. 

The Aims Were: 
 

Î To help parents understand the link        
between spoken and written English. 
Î To assist parents in gaining a better        
understanding of teaching strategies 
used within school.  
Î To teach parents to know some        
strategies to model spoken English at 
home 

Parents listen to Mr. Jamesô presentation 


